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Twentieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time

Is 56:1

Observe what is right, 
do what is just.
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Dear Parishioners, 

“Observe what is right, do what is just.”  
Each week as we ponder the 
Word of God, we can receive 
invitations and challenges that 
can lead us to a better way of 
living out our discipleship. 
One of the most challenging areas 
of theology is the area of moral 
ethics. There was a time when 
moral questions seemed easier to 
navigate. The line between good 

and evil, right and wrong was clearer. Perhaps the issues 
had a black and white clarity. One might say today we 
encounter a lot more grey in the moral choice dilemma.  
I suppose if the truth were told, moral decision making 
would always have a complexity to it that is not a new 
phenomenon. We live in a time of rapid change, new 
psychological insights into human behavior and new 
technologies that have had a tremendous impact on how 
we evaluate the world we live in. I often worry about young 
people who can’t help but be influenced by social media. 
The lifestyles, values and moral challenges are beyond 
my imagination when I think about my own adolescence. 
There is still quite an afterglow in the Universal Church 
as the impact of World Youth Day in Lisbon is processed. 
I was so grateful that Deacon Christopher Weiland 
was able to lead a group of young people to this global 
experience. I hope and pray that in three years we could 
send a delegation of our teens to Seoul Korea for the next 
World Youth Day. 
I have been watching some of the videos of the 
presentations and conversations that young people had 
with Pope Francis and many of the bishops that led 
sessions on a variety of topics, many of them were moral 
in nature. 
Rather than just have a bishop give a lecture on a given 
topic, The sessions began with powerful reflections and 
questions from young people that set the stage for the 
presenter to enter a process of dialogue. The bishops and 
the Pope heard moving reflections from young people 
coping with human trafficking, war, gang violence, sexual 
identity issues and poverty. 
The sessions where wonderful to watch because the 
conversation led to a place of recognizing God’s mercy 
and God’s hope reveled in the life and teachings of Jesus 
Christ. I was so impressed with the power of listening 
to one another’s experiences before charging in with a 
check list of moral platitudes. These young people are too 
smart and savvy for that. They want to do what is right, 

they just yearn for guidance on how to sort through the 
complex world that they encounter. 
The words from Isaiah this weekend are so insightful, 
“observe what is right, do what is just”. If we all embraced 
this moral vision, how would it change our attitudes about 
migrants and refugees, poverty and violence in our cities, 
the environment and issues of inclusion. Before jumping 
to moral conclusions, have we listened, have we tried 
to put ourselves in this other person’s’ shoes. Have we 
undertaken a process of educating ourselves and resist 
that latest sound bite we heard on the internet of tv? 
When I say there seems to be much more grey when it 
comes to moral reasoning, I am not implying that there 
is confusion on Church teaching or relativism in which 
there are no overreaching moral imperatives. What I 
am considering is the challenge of connecting our moral 
values with a complex world. It takes time to “observe 
what is right and to act justly”. 
As we embark on a new program year, connecting dots, 
listening more effectively to one another, avoiding blanket 
judgements without engaging the person involved would 
be so helpful. So many people carry the heavy wound of 
feeling marginalized or judged by others who never took 
the time to engage in their circumstances. 
The dreaded phrase, “back to school” is upon us. Our 
teachers had a week of meetings, our facilities have gone 
through a major upgrade and stuff is beginning to happen 
after the summer break. As we gradually return to the 
usual patterns of parish life may the coming months be 
filled with graces and blessings. 
We are still in need of catechists for Religious Education. 
If you’re interested, please call our new DRE Erin Bretts 
for information. This can be such a rewarding ministry. 
Thank you for your patience regarding the carpet 
installation. For the most part the floor under the carpet 
was in better shape than the installers anticipated. 
As I was walking around the campus this week reviewing 
all the summer projects, I was so impressed with the 
work of our facilities director, Mike Hrvojevic, and his 
outstanding maintenance staff. All year they keep our 
campus in great condition and over the summer clean 
the place from top to bottom and complete a check list a 
mile long of repairs and upgrades. Thanks guys! We can’t 
thank you enough for the job you do, 
Have a great week! 
Fr. Jerry Boland

Fr. Jerry Boland, Pastor

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...
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Knights of Columbus
Silver Rose Prayer Service
Tue., Aug 22 7:00pm at OLPH Church
The Fr. Dussman Council of the Knights 
of Columbus will be hosting the Silver Rose of Our Lady of 
Guadalupe for a Rosary and Prayer Service. 

The Service will be 
held on Tuesday, 
Aug. 22 at OLPH, 
beginning at 7:00pm. 
Refreshments will be 
served immediately 
afterwards.  Please join 
us for this wonderful 
service for the 
protection of all Human 
Life, from conception 
till natural death.

Coming this September...
OLPH Scripture Study 
Mary: A Biblical Walk with the 
Blessed Mother
Mary: A Biblical Walk with the Blessed 
Mother is an extraordinary pilgrimage 
that reveals Mary’s unique role in God’s 
kingdom and in our lives. Filmed on 
location in the Holy Land, Mary: A Biblical Walk with the Blessed 
Mother will place you in the midst of the powerful drama of her 
earthly life, taking you through her joys … and her sorrows. 
Seeing Mary in this way will change you forever. 

Registration fee - $20     Registration deadline: Sept. 8, 2023

Contact info: John Simons at jnsimons@att.net
Geof Lutz at lutz20@gmail.com
Find out more at www.ascensionpress.com
Go to the YouTube link below to view a video trailer of this 
program: https://youtu.be/tzmy0gr4Nw4

seek, share, rejoice - coming up...

Coffee & Conversation with Fr. Jerry
Wed., Aug. 30 after 8:30am Mass on the Rectory porch
Fr. Jerry would like to start a great new program for parishioners 
to meet with him in a nice casual setting. 

Said Fr. Jerry: "Several people have been asking me what the 
meaning of the upcoming Synod of Bishops in October is all 
about. The Synod is on Synodality. On Wednesday, Aug. 30, 
I‘d like to invite you to Coffee and Conversation on the Rectory 
Porch. We'll have a nice casual conversation on the upcoming 
synod after the 8:30am Mass. All are invited."

Norway/Sweden Trip Meeting
Tue., Aug. 29, 6:30pm in Hickey Hall
The information meeting for our parish trip to Norway 
and Sweden is scheduled for Tuesday, Aug. 29 at 
6:30pm in Hickey Hall with Fr. Jerry Boland. Come and 
join Fr. Jerry on this amazing adventure!

Men's Club OLPH Block Party
Sat., Sept. 9, Mass at 5:00pm, Block Party right after
Coming up soon! Join us at the OLPH Block Party on 
Saturday, Sept. 9! We’ll have 5:00pm Mass on the 
Rectory Lawn followed by a lively Block Party in the 
Parish Parking Lot. This annual event is our way of 
expressing gratitude to our parishioners and community 
for supporting The Men's Club throughout the year. Let's 
celebrate together with delicious food, drinks, inflatables 
for the kids, and live entertainment. Mark your calendar 
and bring your friends and family for a day of fun and 
fellowship.
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seek, share, rejoice - planned giving, new carpeting, spred, and more...

PLANNED GIVING CORNER 
AUGUST 2023

"O woman, great is your faith! Let it be done for 
you as you wish." (Matthew 15:28)
When we continue to have great faith and the Lord 
provides what we wish, let us give back to the needs 
of the parish. As stewards of our faith, please be 
a light to others by considering a gift through your 
individual retirement account (IRA) in support of our 
parish. If your family's 
needs are being met, you 
may wish to include our 
parish as a beneficiary. 
By naming Our Lady of 
Perpetual Help Church 
as a beneficiary, you will 
provide crucial financial 
support to our parish and 
the entire value of your 
gift will be transferred 
to us free from federal 
estate and income tax. 
It costs nothing to change the beneficiary on your 
retirement plan and will mean everything to our 
future parish community.

You can contact your IRA administrator and request 
a change-of-beneficiary form to include Our Lady 
of Perpetual Help Church as a recipient of your 
good stewardship. Please consult with your account 
administrator for more information, or contact: 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church,  
Mary Lynne Januszewski, 
Director of Finance & Operations, 
847-729-2934, mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org

Summer Renovation Update
Church Carpeting Removal and New Installation
We are progressing with the new capret installation in the 
church. Here are the key dates with comments:

•	 Aug. 19 - Aug. 20 Weekend Masses. Current plan is for 
these Masses to be held in the Church according to our 
normal schedule. We should be able to livestream the 
Sunday 9:00am Mass. However, if there are any delays or 
problems with the installation, we will need to adjust. Watch 
for the Daily eblasts for any updates.

•	 Aug. 21 - Aug. 25 Week 2 carpet installation. The second 
week’s work will include Lady Chapel, stairs to the choir 
loft, and south vestibule. The Church should be available 
for weekday Masses. However, we will make a decision 
regarding where these Masses will be held, depending on 
the level of dust, noise, etc., experienced in the first week. If 
needed, we will move these weekday Masses to McDonnell 
Hall up through Thursday, Aug. 24. Again there will be no 
livestreaming of the weekday Masses.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation.

OLPH needs you!
We are in need of:
•	 lectors
•	greeters
•	ushers

•	Eucharist Ministers
•	catechists for Religious 

Education

Contact Margie André at mandre@olphglenview.org to 
volunteer for any Mass. 
If you would like to volunteer as a catechist for our 
Religious Education (RE) program, contact Erin Bretts at 
OLPHRE@olphglenview.org
The RE office also has a paid job opening for a very 
flexible part time office admin position. Please reach out 
to Erin Bretts for more information. 

SPRED
Do you know a student who may be 
interested in enrolling in SPRED?

SPRED is a growing ministry that welcomes 
children with developmental disabilities and 
leads them toward a deeper awareness 
of God in their lives, an awareness of 
themselves as persons of dignity who are 
deeply loved by God, and an awareness 
of their integral relationship to our parish 
community. 

The process of SPRED is symbolic or experiential catechesis and 
sacramental initiation for those who may not otherwise be able to 
fully benefit from more traditional forms of Religious Education. 

OLPH's Monday evening group has several openings for this 
academic year for those between 6 to 10 years old.
For more information, please contact Sloan Donnellan Salah at 
sloansalah@gmail.com or 847.312.1155.

The deep blue 
of our new 
carpet (left) 

was selected to 
match Mary's 
blue cloak in 

the OLPH icon 
(right).
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seek, share, rejoice - music ministry, and more...
Music Ministry
Instrumentalists and Singers of All 
Ages Needed
Anytime is a great time to join one of the 
choirs and help continue to build the Music 
Ministry at Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
Church. This is a wonderful opportunity 
to serve God and the Parish through 
sharing your gifts of music and song. And 
it promises to be a lot of fun as well!  

The following groups are all directed by our music director, Russell Stern. New 
members are always welcome and encouraged to join throughout the year.

The Adult Festival Choir
•	 We sing at the 9:00am Mass on Sunday (and sometimes other Masses) until 

the first week of June. We also sing for Holidays and special occasions. All 
singers are welcome. 

•	 Rehearses in the church on Tuesday evenings from 7:30-9:00pm in the 
church. The first rehearsal is on Sept. 12. 

The 10:30 Mass Ensemble
•	 Sings at the 10:30 AM Mass throughout the year.
•	 All singers are welcome and instrumentalists are encouraged to audition.
•	 The singers rehearse in the church on Tuesdays from 7:45-9:15pm in the 

music office. The first rehearsal is on Sept. 12. 
•	  Instrumentalists rehearse prior to the Mass or as needed.

The Teen/Young Adult Ensemble
•	 Sings approximately once a month either at the Saturday 5:00pm Mass or 

the Sunday 10:30am Mass on Sunday (depending on the teen’s availability), 
and for Christmas, Easter and other special occasions, until early June.

•	 Students 7th grade through young adult are welcome. 
•	 No audition required for singers. Instrumentalists are encouraged to audition.
•	 Rehearses in the church periodically on Saturdays at 4:15pm or Tuesdays, 

6:45pm (depending on the teen’s availability). Our first rehearsal will be on 
Sept. 23 in the church.

The Children’s Choir
•	 Sings once a month, usually at the 9:00 or 10:30am Mass from October 

through Mothers Day. They also sing at the Christmas Eve 3:00pm Mass, 
and on Easter.

•	 1st thru 7th grade children are welcome.
•	 Rehearses in the church on Tuesdays, starting, Sept. 19, from 5:45-6:30pm.

Cantors
•	 Cantors are auditioned from the choir and are then trained. They are 

scheduled to sing for 1-3 Masses a month depending upon the church’s 
need and the cantor’s availability. A Schola Cantorum made up of our 
cantors sings periodically at the Saturday 5:00pm Mass. 

For more information, contact Russell Stern at rstern@olphglenview.org or 
you are welcome to just show up to one of the rehearsals listed above, at any 
time. Thank you for your consideration!

Anti-Trafficking 
Campaign
Prayer and Awareness
The movie Sound of Freedom is a 
powerful movie and is based on a true 
story of the rescue of children caught in 
human trafficking. It raises awareness 
about the reality that it is a $150 billion 
dollar industry with the US as the largest 
consumer in the world.

On July 30, the United Nations brought 
awareness to the horror of human 
trafficking during World Day Against 
Trafficking in Persons. Join us as we 
pray for all affected by this modern day 
form of slavery.

Dear God, you know us by name and 
call us your beloved.

Through Christ, you incarnated into 
this world, uniting us more closely than 
ever to you and your great Love.

At times we forget that we are one body, 
that we are precious and beloved, and 
we cause harm to ourselves and others 
in this forgetting.

But you are a God who doesn’t forget. 
You see and hear the cries of your 
people, you feel the suffering.

Help us to reconnect and remember 
this larger body of Christ in which we 
are but a part, of equal importance to 
all the other parts. 

Awaken us to the reality of human 
trafficking that plagues our collective 
body.

Help us to be agents of healing and 
transformation so that all might have 
life and have it abundantly.

We ask this in your holy name,

Amen 
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Sharing Ministry
Constant Need for Non-Perishable Food
Please continue to hear the cry of the poor and help us ensure 
the sharing parish pantry shelves continue to be stocked. 

Donate non-perishables, leaving them at the church entries, 
the Sharing Resource Center (SRC) entry when bins are out 
on Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday mornings, through the 
kids at the Sunday Offertory, or through Give Central. (See 
QR code below to go directly to our Give Central portal.)

Catholic Charities – Feed the Homeless
We are looking for donors willing to fund dinners at Catholic 
Charities, each serving 100 – 120 guests, at as many dates 
as we can cover in 2023. Last year we were able to raise 
enough funds to cover 10 evenings. 

We currently have funds to cover six dates in the coming 
year. Each dinner event costs $600. Please help us to raise 
the funds to cover many more.

Our Next Visit - We Need Volunteers
We are also in need of volunteers to serve the meal at 
Catholic Charities. Next visit will be on Thursday, Aug. 31. 
Please contact Kathy Quinn, khquinn1944@comcast.net 
for further information.

Give Central Food Effort
Too busy to shop for our on-going 
food drive? Please consider Give 
Central as another option. Funds 
donated through the QR code (right) 
go directly to Sharing for distribution 
to our sharing parish food pantries.

September Meeting
Please join us Tuesday, Sept.19, 7:00pm in Hickey Hall 
Speakers will be representatives of Our Lady of Tepeyac 
Elementary School.

seek, share, rejoice -sharing, youth ministry, and more...

Multi-parish program
Learn about

Living and praying in the Kingdom                                
of the Divine Will as taught by Jesus                               

to the Servant of God, Luisa Piccarreta.

*12-week immersion 
of the Divine Will teachings with 

Book of Heaven and
The 24-Hours of the Passion 

of Our Lord Jesus Christ

Location: OLPH Parish
Thursdays 6-8pm Starting Sept. 7

Questions/Register:
Contact Vivienne Lato

IllinoisDivineWill@gmail.com
www.DivineWillIllinois.com

Project Linus 
Become a "blanketeer" for Project 
Linus by joining us on the last 
Wednesday of each month from 
9:00am to 12:00 noon in Hickey 
Hall. You can make a difference in 
your life and the lives of the children we serve. 

For further information contact the following co-leaders: 
Pat Walcott walcott.pat@gmail.com 
Patricia Peck texaspeck@gmail.com
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seek, share, rejoice - our school...
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seek, share, rejoice - religious education...
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seek, share, rejoice -solemn vespers for world day of prayer...
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seek, share, rejoice - spritual and community events...

To register visit 
rc2023.givesmart.com
or click the QR code
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Support Meetings are Held at OLPH 

U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz  olphmil@yahoo.com 
	          847-724-8218

BU Joseph Hogan 
LT James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
LTCDR Kenneth Pittner
AWS2 Brian Sedin
PO3 John A. Stonis 

CPT Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
1 LT Athena MacLain
2 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
1LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

Capt Justin Coons
LCPL Madeline Fasolo
LCpl Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Maj Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800-950-9952 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Parish & Community Announcements

St.Joseph's School 50th Reunion
We are in the planning stages for a 50th year reunion for 
the St. Joseph School in Wilmette class of 1973.
Currently, we are in the process of trying to locate classmates 
for this reunion. We hope to schedule it for sometime in the 
fall.  
Please contact via email Theresa (Terry) Schneider Mikos 
at kubfan9@gmail.com or by phone at #847-910-1507.  

Thank you.

OLPH School Reunions
Class of 1968, 55th School Reunion
Saturday, September 16
Contacts: 
Chuck Burns popburns@sbcglobal.net
Tracy Stewart tracy.stewart17@icloud.com
Judi Bladowski Ronan judironan@comcast.net
Class of 1990, "30+3" School Reunion
Saturday, October 21
Contact: 
Nancy Kelly Di Vito nkdivito@gmail.com
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our weekly intentions: august 20 - august 27...

Sunday, August 20                                                                                     
7:30 am. – Fr. Jerry    Scott Huebner, Orlando & Yolanda Corra
9:00 am. – Fr. Larry w/DCW    Steve Kustra, Bob Schmit, Marion Siekierski,             
Resa Reedy   
9:30 am McD – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH  
10:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Scott Huebner, Madonna Thoelecke, Resa Reedy,              
Richard L. Manning
12:00 pm – Fr. Jim    Norma Talbot, Jim & Mary Byrne

Monday, August 21     
6:30 am. – Fr. Jerry    Harry Kulik, Jack Egan 
8:30 am. – Fr. Larry    Sister Marie Krippner

Tuesday, August 22 
6:30 am. – Fr. Larry    David Hypke, Sister Joan Schumacher (MFTL)  
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Bob Pasquesi, Howard Bauwens, 
Janet Pasquesi (MFTL) & Family

Wednesday, August 23                                   
6:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                           
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    Charlene Melzer, Neil O’Connor, Mary Hull 98th Birthday (MFTL) 

Thursday, August 24
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                        
8:30 am – Fr. Zalecki    John Tierney, Lici Tomkiw (MFTL)

Friday, August 25
6:30 am – Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH   
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    Dr. Gabriel Lorenzo, Eugenio & Antonia Dias,                         
Monica Zyung (MFTL) 

Saturday, August 26        
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Rev. Matt Lawrence Gamber, S.J., Rosemary Collins,  
Michael J. Ryan  
5:00 pm – Fr. Jim    Bethie Roland, Don Gleason Family

Sunday, August 27          
7:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH               
9:00 am – Fr. Hickey    John Consentino, Algis Tirva, Hikmat Hanna, Laura Mongers  
9:30 am McD – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH   
10:30 am – Fr. Mugisho w/DCW    Jerry Farr, Maureen Hayes             
12:00 pm – Fr. Larry    Dorothy Trop, James Huber, Areewan Seah-Eyo,               
Karoly Leipam

Remember Our Sick
Little Maggie Anderson
Leonard Beeftink
Mary Ann Bergquist
Infant Xavier Boni 
Sally Corbett
Coty Cottle
Marian DiBenedetto
Carmen Domingo
Carole Drennan 
Ben Farago
Willa Hollman
Brian Jansen
George Kendall
Lydia Krebs
Chelsey Kivland
Kaylee Lentino

Bob McKenna
Kevin Nicholl
Little Adeline Morgan
Peg O'Brien
Infant Ozzie Ostrowski   
Mollie Rowan
Cindy Schirmang
Larry Schmidt
Sr. Joan Schumacher
Rosemary Sobol
Patrick Stein
Bob Van Wie
Chris Weiss
Adolphe Zielinski
Andrea Zielinski

Our Beloved Deceased
Doug Dussman, great nephew of Fr. Dussman
Jim Luxem, brother of Ellen Michalek
Elaine Mahoney, mother of Jim
Raymond Malone, father of Tara Kearney
Rex McDowell, brother of Jane Grant
Bernice Paolicchi
Rosemary Siekierski, mother of Mary Anne Hammel

Upcoming Weddings
III     William Reynolds & Taylor Renshaw

Baptisms
Yuna Bae, daughter of Sally (Bae) Ansay & Marc Ansay
Sabrina Leona, daughter of Kathleen (Nigliazzo) Henschel &             
Erik Henschel

We have QR codes on the pews so you 
can make your offering at Mass if you 
are uncomfortable with the basket.

Point and click the camera on your 
phone at the QR code to go directly to 
our secure GiveCentral online donation 
portal. We thank all parishioners for 
your support and generosity.

To donate to OLPH through our 
GiveCentral portal, simply point your 

phone at this QR Code.

        Thank you 

     for 
your 

 support
!

Our Lady
of Perpetual Help

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat.: after 8:30 am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel

 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00 pm
 - Benediction 3:45 pm

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45 pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00 am the first Wednesday of the month 

MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45 am the third Wednesday of the 
month



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org

Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org
Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289 ext.122  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Dcn. Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sr. Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Needy Family Ministry	 Sr. Anna Thottunkal, Case Mgr.	 312.607.9750
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org



For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com              Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Glenview, IL              C 4C 01-4036

Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location

State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • 
• Home •

• Renters • 
• Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually Created

PH. 847.729.2233

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM
1775 Glenview Road

Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS  
Phil Meehan, DDS 

847.998.9992 
 

2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B 
Glenview, IL 60026

WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004     Lic# 058-141680

WE REMOVE...
• FURNITURE 
• ELECTRONICS 
• EXERCISE  
  EQUIPMENT

ECOFRIENDLY DISPOSAL

(630) 441-4542 
simplydisposeit.com 
Email: Simplydisposeit@outlook.com

$1000 off 
over $10000
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COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

As a local independent insurance broker specializing in Medicare coverage 
and, incidentally, someone who himself has been on medicare for over 
10 years, I offer 50 years of experience and knowledge in the medical 
insurance field as your personal guide through the Medicare maze.  

UNDERSTANDING MEDICARE

All My Services Are 100% FREE

John H. Larson 
Independent Broker

Medicare Solutions Source 
Phone: 847-368-8545

We do not offer every plan available in your area. Any information  
we provide is limited to those plans we do offer in your area.  
Please contact Medicare.gov or 1-800-MEDICARE to get 
 information on all of your options. 

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Jeff Hansen
 

jhansen@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2683

Can faith and free 
markets heal Chicago?

LAW IN ORDER
Do you have 

too many old files 
and aren’t sure what to keep? 

Do you want to simplify things  
for your beneficiaries? 

Contact JAMES WOCHNER
Mr. Wochner spent over 50 years as an estate 
planning, trust, and administration attorney.

He has the expertise and proficiency to assist in 
organizing and eliminating irrelevant files.

FOR AN APPOINTMENT, CALL 847-651-7360

FOUNDED 1975 • VETERAN OWNED & OPERATED
TREE PRESERVATION SPECIALISTS

847-328-2354
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1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Corinne Cantwell HeggieCorinne Cantwell Heggie
& John E. Heggie& John E. Heggie

Parishioners

cheggie@heggielaw.com
jheggie@heggielaw.com

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605

Anne.DuBray@cbexchange.com
AnneAdvantage.com

Anne DuBray
Your Glenview Real Estate Specialist

847-657-3747

jeffery.johnson@lpl.com | 312.685.2674 | gracestreetadvisory.com

Retirement • Estate • Investment • Insurance • Tax • Money • Lifestyle

Wills & Trusts • Probate
Estate & Trust Administration

Real Estate

jheggie@heggielaw.com

 John E. Heggie
Parishioner

HEGGIE
WOCHNER

LAW FIRM

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

847 272 7360

Catholic Charities serves 
and accompanies over 

375,000 people
in Cook and Lake counties 
each year.

Give securely at catholiccharities.net/donate
or scan the QR code here.

Learn more at catholiccharities.net 

Catholic Charities serves 
and accompanies over 

375,000 people
in Cook and Lake counties 
each year.

Give securely at catholiccharities.net/donate
or scan the QR code here.

Learn more at catholiccharities.net 


